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Knockhall Primary School

KNOCKHALL PRIMARY NEWSLETTER
Dear Families

 
‘It’s beginning to look a lot like Christmas’, here at Knockhall. Our wonderful PTFA have run

afternoon tea for families today and our choir visited St Marys Child Church to sing. We have
plenty more going on over the next few weeks so please keep a look out for different activities.

 
We had the amazing Rock Kids visit us yesterday who taught the children all about
Perseverance through rock music, dance and an anthem. The key messages were 

‘Giving everything our best shot’
‘Keep going even when something is hard’

‘Be ok with failing’
The whole school felt like a music festival with music and singing coming from our hall. The

teaching staff also got involved and showed their dancing skills! The Rock Kids team
commented on how well behaved our children were throughout the day and we are pleased to

have secured Rock Kids for next year.
 

There have been several visitors to our school over the past week. Philip from The Dogs Trust
has been to visit our classes teaching children how to look after and stay safe with dogs. He

came with his life size black Labrador ‘Larry’ who looked incredibly real at first glance! We also
had a visit from the Bexley Pearly Queen who taught Year 2 how to do the Lambeth Walk. All
our visitors help to bring the curriculum at Knockhall to life for the children and give them real
experiences, which stay with them forever. Thank you to our team for organising all of this for

us.
 

And lastly, we secured £91.85 from Little Recyclers for 167kg of unwanted clothing and items.
Thank you so much to everyone who had a good clear out.

 
Have a wonderful weekend Miss Yiannadji and the Knockhall Team.

http://www.woodlandacademytrust.co.uk/
https://twitter.com/KnockhallSch
https://www.facebook.com/Knockhall-Primary-School-182570762191006/
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EYFS KS1

LKS2 UKS2
This week, years 3 and 4 have been lucky enough to take
part in workshops by a member of the Dogs Trust team.
The children are now equipped with the knowledge of
keeping themselves safe from an unknown dog and
understand how to best care for and treat dogs -

whether their own pet, or a dog they may come across
outside of their home. This is an important life skill to
have, and we want our pupils to feel confident in any
situations that may arise where a dog may be present.

The classes each had a lovely session which involved lots
of discussions and quiz questions. We want to thank
Phillip again for a wonderful assembly and our fun

workshops!

This week the children in Year 1 were involved in a range of
activities in and out of the classroom. The children attended a
whole school assembly with Dog Trust, learning about what to

do around dogs. In writing this week we focused on writing
questions, including a list of questions for our visitors from the
Dog Trust. They also enjoyed attending the whole school music

assembly, listening to different musical instruments and the
choir singing.

 
 

In Year 2 we have had a busy week with lots of events and visits.
The children especially enjoyed their visit from the Pearly Queen

of Bexley, Gail. They were impressed by her uniform and her
musical skills, playing the spoons. The children had lots of

questions about how one becomes a Pearly King or Queen and
tips for sewing buttons. Later in the term the children will be

sewing their own Pearly inspired badges as part of their learning
in Design and Technology. 

 

 
Nursery and Reception have been showing our school
values of 'pride' and 'teamwork' whilst practicing our
Christmas show 'The Jolly Christmas Postman'. They
have shown great confidence in their speaking parts

and singing with joy and excitement .
They are very excited to perform to you all on the

17th December. 

We had an exciting visit from the Dogs Trust, where we
learned all about how to treat dogs with kindness and
respect. The team taught us how to understand a dog's
body language, how to approach them safely and how

to react if we ever meet a dog. The kids had so much fun
practicing what we learned and asking lots of questions
about how to be good friends to dogs. It was a paws-

itively great experience!

We've also been exploring the properties of different
materials, focusing on which ones are soluble and which

ones are insoluble. We've learned that soluble
materials, like sugar or salt, dissolve in water to form a

solution, while insoluble materials, like sand or oil,
don’t dissolve. We’ve been conducting experiments to

test these properties and discover how different
substances behave when mixed with water.

http://www.woodlandacademytrust.co.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/Knockhall-Primary-School-182570762191006/
https://twitter.com/KnockhallSch
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Minimum School Target – 96%
Whole School attendance -93.6% 

Ducklings -94.8%
Owlets-84.8%

Cygnets -94.3%
Owls -96.7%

Swans -97.4%
 Flamingos -93.9%

Falcons -90.1% 
Hummingbirds-95.2%

Kingfishers -78.9%
Robins -89.6%
Kestrels -100%

Woodpeckers -93.1%
Pelicans -95.3%
Penguins -99% 
Puffins-92.9%
Parrots -95.3%

Peacocks -96.8%
Eagles -98.4%

ATTENDANCE

Sa fegua rd i ng

@KnockhallSch

Please click on the link below to
access information on Social

Media Apps and checking 

Click Here

Who Has Received a Golden Ticket
This Week!

Nursery -Esli
Reception -Athena,Aston

Year 1-Dolcie,Ella
Year 2 -Emmanula,Callum

Year 3-Marya,Hannatu
Year 4 -Lemuela,Darcy

Year 5 -Naomika,Temidayo,Jeremy
Year 6 -Lottie,Geethik,Shaan

Knockhall Values Champions!!!

Urgent Safety Reminder
Please do not mount the curb to drive around cars
during drop-off and pick-up times. We understand

the road can be very busy, and you may feel the
need to get off quickly, but we cannot compromise
children’s safety. Many families walk to school, and
it’s crucial that we prioritise their and others' safety.

Thank you for your cooperation in keeping our
school community safe.

http://www.woodlandacademytrust.co.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/Knockhall-Primary-School-182570762191006/
https://twitter.com/KnockhallSch
https://www.knockhallprimaryschool.co.uk/assets/Phone_and_Social_Media_Apps_Checking.pdf
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Information for Families

http://www.woodlandacademytrust.co.uk/
https://twitter.com/KnockhallSch
https://www.facebook.com/Knockhall-Primary-School-182570762191006/
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Tuesday 10th December - Parent Open Afternoon
Reception Intake September 2025 
2pm-3.30pm

Thursday 12th December - Flu Vaccination Year’s
Reception -Year 6

Friday 20th December - Last Day of Term 

Monday 6th January - First Day of Term Children
back to school
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Dates For Your Diary

I f  you  wou ld  l i k e  t o  ra i s e  any th i ng  w i th  u s ,  p l ease  con tac t
u s  v i a  t he  s choo l  o f f i c e  KHPo f f i c e@wats choo l s . o rg .uk

http://www.woodlandacademytrust.co.uk/
https://twitter.com/KnockhallSch
https://www.facebook.com/Knockhall-Primary-School-182570762191006/
mailto:KHPoffice@watschools.org.uk

